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March 30, 2017 

 

Rich Nussbaum, P.E. 
Section Chief, Permits Section  
Missouri Department of Natural Resources  
Hazardous Waste Program  
P.O. Box 176 
Jefferson City, MO 65102-0176 
 

Subject: Bannister Federal Complex – CenterPoint Due Diligence Investigation  
Revised Stage III Supplemental Report 

Dear Rich: 

With this letter I am transmitting to MDNR the revised Stage III Supplemental Report for the 
Bannister Federal Complex Due Diligence Investigation.  This report summarizes the follow-up 
soil investigation for radionuclides, VOCs and other parameters completed in June, 2016.   

This revised report is being submitted in response to MNDR comments dated February 9, 2017.   
Our response to comments can be found in Appendix J of the report, and the proposed changes 
have been incorporated into the report, as per your letter of March 29, 2017.   

If you have any additional questions or comments, please feel free to call or email.  

   

Sincerely, 

S. S. PAPADOPULOS & ASSOCIATES, INC. 

 
Harvey Cohen, PhD, RG 

Principal 
cc: Electronic Distribution List via FTP 


